Minutes of Brook Parish Council Meeting held in the Village Hall on Thursday, 

18 January 2007 

Present
Tony Alcock in the Chair 


Nick Fawcett 


John Griggs 


Jackie Mortiboy


Bob Scarfe

In Attendance Tracy Block, Peter Webb. 

The chairman welcomed both Tracy Block and Peter Webb to the meeting. The chairman was pleased to announce that Tracy Block has agreed to be the new Parish Clerk and will commence work on the 1 March 2007.

Peter Webb confirmed that he would accept co-option to the vacancy of Parish Councillor. In accordance with Local Elections Rules 1986, because the vacancy has occurred within six months before the day on which a councillor whose office is vacant would regularly have retired, an election shall not be held. Election of councillors will take place in May 2007. 

Apologies for absence: none.

Minutes of meeting held on 21 December 2006 were approved as a correct record. 

Matters Arising from Previous minutes 

Trees on access road to Village Hall

The trees on the access road to the Village Hall have now been cut. A request has been made that trees shading an adjacent garden be similarly cut. The committee agreed to this and to the charge of an extra £50.00. The total cost for this work is £300.00. 

Use of Recreation Ground for Beagle Racing/Meeting

Since receiving a request to use the recreation ground for a beagle meeting, the chairman asked the organiser to visit the recreation ground in order to ascertain if it was a suitable size. The organiser has now decided that this venue is not appropriate for their needs and has therefore cancelled the booking. 

Nats Lane Bye-Ways sign

A further request will be made to KCC to cement in the bye-ways sign.

Damage to lanes from 4x4s

Bye-Ways have been informed that excessive damage has been caused by 4x4s racing down the lane at the top of the village. Whilst there is no law against this, the Bye-Ways department do keep a file on all complaints. The chairman would encourage anyone wishing to highlight such damage to make an official complaint.

Parish Website

Tracy Block volunteered her services as website organiser when she takes up the post of Parish Clerk. It was agreed that as KCC now have a website which is free, this Parish should cancel membership of the Saxonshire Website. This will make a saving of £62.00 per annum on administration fees.

Finances

Income and expenditure was circulated with the agenda. Cheques for signature were £100.00 which was paid to the Parish Council by the notice board contractor and will now be sent to the Village Hall, and £300.00 for the tree surgeon. The balance currently stands at £2989.00.
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Christmas Party

Bob Scarfe expressed thanks on behalf of all the committee to the chairman for his hospitality at Christmas and the enjoyable evening.

Village Hall Security Lighting

A request was made to ask the Village Hall Committee to ensure that the security lighting, is in working order. It was pointed out that the car park that night was full and the security lighting on the car park was not working. The chairman agreed to write to the Village Hall Committee asking for the security lighting to be available when people were using the Hall.

Christmas Tree Lighting

Thanks were expressed to Dr A Ferguson, Wye College Farm Estates Manager, for his invaluable help in hanging the Christmas Lights. A letter of thanks will be sent to him. The chairman also thanked Bob Scarfe and Nick Fawcett for their help in this task.

It was agreed that a cheque for £20.00 will be sent to the Church Warden for use of their electricity for the lighting.

Date of next meeting 

The next meeting will take place on Thursday, 15 February 2007 at 7.30pm in the Village Hall.
